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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Annual meeting held on Monday 9th May 2016 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor D Clifft                           Councillor M Cole                           

                             Councillor A Gibbons                      Councillor D James       

                             Councillor P Lever                           Councillor K Pace                                                

                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor C Steel 
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                       Councillor B Whitehouse  
AGENDA ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Chairman Councillor David Clifft opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
Chairman's Report 2015/16
The Chairman commented on the past year and the following items that are still being considered:
The site allocation for travellers site still to be agreed.
DX proposal for the Old Brickworks site due to considered at the planning meeting on Tuesday  17th May .

The Chairman thanked the Council for all their hard work, help and assistance to our Community.
Councillor David Clifft J P Chairman of Essington Parish Council.
1.Election of Chairman of the Parish Council

      Councillor Maureen Billingsley proposed Councillor David J Clifft, this was seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  RESOLVED
      that Councillor David Clifft be Chairman of the Council for the forthcoming year.
2.Acceptance of Office of Chairman

     Councillor David Clifft thanked Members for their support and made a declaration of Chairman’s acceptance of office and agreement
      to abide by the code of conduct and signed his declaration.      

     Councillor June Smallman on behalf of the Council thanked the Chairman for all his continuing hard work in our community.
     The Chairman Councillor David Clifft asked Members for nominations for Vice-Chair.
3.Election of the Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council

     Councillor Beryl Tarbuck proposed Councillor Mavis North, this was seconded by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse and RESOLVED
      that Councillor Mavis North be Vice-Chairman for the forthcoming year. 
4.Acceptance of Office of Vice-Chairman

     The Vice-Chairman Councillor Mavis North thanked Members for their support and made a declaration of Vice-Chairman’s acceptance

     of office and agreed to abide by the code of conduct and signed her declaration.
     Councillor Beryl Tarbuck thanked the Vice-Chairman for all her continuing hard work in our community.
5. Membership of Pools Committee

     RESOLVED that the Chairman & the Vice-Chairman and all Councillors present with the exception of Councillor Chris Steel, 
     be elected to Pools Committee,   the next meeting is to be agreed.  Councillor Peter Lever commented that he had applied for funding

     for the pools both for fish stocking and remedial work.  

6. Membership of Essington Community Centre Management Committee

     RESOLVED that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and all Councillors be elected to the Management Committee.
     Date of next meeting 6th June 2016 at 7.00pm

7. Appointment of Outside Bodies

     a) Resolved that Councillor David Clifft and Councillor June Smallman be the Parish Councils representatives on South Staffordshire 
     Area Committee of Staffordshire Parish Councils Association.

     b) Resolved that Councillors David Clifft and Denise Clifft be the representatives on Wyrley Juniors Football Club committee.

     c) Resolved that Councillors Bryn Whitehouse & Ken Pace be the representatives on Police Accountability Forum.    
     d) Resolved that Chairman & Vice-Chairman Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  be the Parish Councils representatives on Walsall
     Football Club committee plus 2 residents..
e)Resolved that Chairman & Vice-Chairman & Councillors  Maureen BillingsleyKen Pace, Bert Gibbons, Beryl Tarbuck
 and Bryn Whitehouse  be the Parish Councils representative on the Golf Course Liaison Committee plus 2 residents.
f) Responsibility for Social Housing resolved that Councillors Peter Lever, Maureen Billingsley, Bob Bradburn, Mandy Cole,

Bert Gibbons and Denise James be the Council’s representatives.
g. Responsibility for Tearoom & Crafters Room resolved that the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Councillors Maureen Billinsgley &

Beryl Tarbuck.
h. Responsibility for Footpaths & Tree Wardens resolved that Councillors Peter Lever,Ken Pace, &Bryn Whitehouse be the
 Council’s representatives.
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i. Responsibility for the Over 50’s Club,Tea Dance & Flower Group resolved that the Vice-Chairman and Councillors Beryl Tarbuck
& June Smallman be the Council’s representative.
    COUNCIL MEETING
    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
    A resident from Sneyd Lane commented on recent flooding of property due to works carried out by Walsall MBC, County Councillor
   Mike Lawrence commented that Highways are having a site meeting with Walsall MBC to determine the problem, the resident asked if

   he could be present , County Councillor Mike Lawrence said he would arrange.  Councillor Mandy Cole commented on the problems
   experienced by residents on Saturday evening and Highway’s procedure for dealing with emergencies.
   Crime report from 12th April to 8th May
1. Burglary Other – 0 
2. Theft of Motor Vehicle & theft from motor vehicle – 0
3. Drugs – 0
4. Violence – 0

5. Anti Social behaviour – 4 (3 rowdy & inconsiderate 1 nuisance vehicle)
    6.    Road Traffic Collision –  0
    1.APOLOGIES

   None 
    2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

    None   
    3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 11th April 2016
   Councillor June Smallman proposed and Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded that the minutes were a true record      
4.  Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – None
5. County Councillors Report – County Councillor Mike Lawrence distributed his report and commented on following points:
Road closure at Bursnip Road due to flooding pending review because of the time the road was closed.
Broken land drain on Broad Lane  - landowner to carryout remedial work prior to Highways Dept work.

The Chairman asked if items 13 & 15 could be discussed now, this was agreed.
County Councillor Mike Lawrence commented that all outstanding work is inspected to determine the urgency, and kerbs & footpaths are not considered a priority, there are no resources at present to carry out this work.  However there is additional monies to deals with potholes from Central Government and also all problem blocked drains should be freed and working by the end of the Summer.
6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 10 – Work to commence on the roof in June.
    7. a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:

    15/00722/FUL Proposed DX Hub on the Old Brickworks Site Hobnock Road will be discussed at the Planning Committee 

    On Tuesday 17th May @ 6.30pm
16/00259/FUL Single storey front, side & rear extensions @ 6 Wolverhampton Road – no objections

16/00350/FUL Single storey rear ext.pergola & covered walkway to side & pergola to rear, new additional entrance added 

 along A34, kerb to be dropped to allow access @2a Long Lane Newtown – no objections
16/00383/FUL Domestic single storey rear extension approximately  9 sq. metres @ 96 Hill Street – no objections
 b. The following planning applications have been approved:

 None
 c.   The following planning applications have been refused: 

      None
     8. Correspondence – Email from Brownshore Pre-school chasing the proposed lease – to be discussed later on.
      Email from Westcroft Neighbourhood Watch re funding for a broken fingerpost, this matter will be reported to Staffs CC.
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 9.  FINANCE
To note the Councils Bank balances at 30.04.16 Current Account £53,256.96 Deposit Account. £16.84 Reserve Account 1 £0.67, Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £1,225.59 Charity Account £485.01 and Petty Cash £100

Less unpresented cheques £5,679.18

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £14,313.01

           
     Plus receipts       £53,710.35

     Less payments    £18,613.84

     Balance c/fwd     £49,409.52

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103387
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd 
	March & April Tearoom stock
	1603.80
	57.00
	1660.80

	103388
	EPC
	Donation – security items
	209.00
	41.36
	250.36

	103389
	EPC
	March tearoom stock
	1644.15
	-
	1644.15

	103390
	Severn Trent Water
	Allotments £19.29 ECC £1077.52
	1096.81
	-
	1096.81

	103391
	South Staffs Council
	2nd payment rates £787.00 Elections £2000
	2787.00
	-
	2787.00

	103392
	HMRC
	PAYE for April 
	737.67
	-
	737.67

	103393
	RBL Poppy Appeal
	Donation of hall hire
	90.00
	-
	90.00

	103394
	Solar Panel Heating
	Replacement boiler in Old School Rooms
	2120.00
	424.00
	2544.00

	103395
	B & S Refrigeration
	Repair to commercial fridge
	80.00
	16.00
	96.00

	103396
	Greenclean Maintenance
	Windows ECC 23/03/16
	            98.00
	19.60
	117.60

	103397
	The Grapevine
	May & June advertisement
	82.00
	-
	82.00

	103398
	Alliance Disposable
	Cleaning materials ECC
	121.04
	24.21
	145.25

	103399
	C E Gracey
	Petty Cash – ink cartridges – postage – stationery –sundries
	96.95
	1.53
	98.48

	SO
	Salaries
	
	
	
	8013.75

	DD
	Utilities
	
	
	
	486.16


The payments were proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 30th April 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor June Smallman
seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 30th April 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and seconded by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 30th April 2016 was present, this was proposed by Councillor Denise James and seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried Councillor Chris Steel voted against

2015/16 Accounts internally audited proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against.  The accounts will now be audited externally and will then be complete.
10. FUNDRAISING – Councillor Maureen Billingsley commented fundraising to raise funds for the Community Centre, Parish or local charities.  Members discussed the merits of fundraising and agreed to consider further proposals.
11. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING  - as discussed in item 5.
12. WESTCROFT – GRASS VERGES – no change.  Councillor June Smallman commented on the removal of some dog bins, the Council will object to the removal.
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13. BROAD LANE – FOOTPATHS – discussed in item 5.  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on a recent visit by Gavin Williamson visit and his comments re the highways problems.
14. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – No reply from land registry
15. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS   - discussed in item 5
16  BROWNSHORE PRE-SCHOOL – LEASE   - Members commented on several amendments to the document, which will be returned to our solicitor and then forwarded to the pre-school for comments and signature, proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried.
17. QUEENS 90TH BIRTHDAY BEACON -11TH JUNE 2016 – Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on replacing the existing stile with a gate, the cost & fitting would be covered by a grant received.  He went on to commented about replacing a stile with a kissing gate on Hobnock Road, and another stile with a gate adjacent to Hough Way, both would be funded by donations.
8.50pm The Chairman asked for a 15 minute extension, agreed.

Councillor Peter Lever commented on a recent meeting to arrange an event for our community at St.Johns School, Councillor Peter Lever proposed a donation of £500 seconded by Councillor Chris Steel, amendment proposed by the Chairman of £250 £125 from the Tearooms and £125 from the Parish Council seconded by Councillor June Smallman  - vote 9 for 3 against 2 abstentions therefore the amendment is carried.
18. TRANSPORT TO COUNCIL OFFICES CODSALL FOR PLANNING MEETING – To provide transport for local residents to make representation at the planning committee meeting proposed by the Chairman seconded by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) and carried.
19. POST BOX HILL STREET – Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on Royal Mail’s refusal to replace the post box, when we asked for the box to be turnaround, the clerk will contact Royal Mail.
20. PROCEDURE FOR RECORDING & FILMING COUNCIL MEETINGS  - The Chairman distributed a policy to deal with recording, filming & photographing meetings for consideration by Council to adopt at the next meeting.
21. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  - due to time restraints no discussion this evening. 

22. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 13TH JUNE 2016
23. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

